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Follow us on Social Media via the school website, Instagram and Facebook! 
Please follow, like and share our page!  @sacredheartwadhurst 

 

 NEWSLETTER NO.5 SUMMER TERM – 23 MAY 2022 
 

 
 

MISSION IN ACTION AWARDS 
  
 
 

WOWs for FOUNDATION 
STAGE 

NURSERY:  Florence, Macsen, Edward, Billy, Kit and Henry 
RECEPTION:  Tessa, Cianan, Kamila, Amelie and Joseph W 

RECEPTION 

Billy LOVE:  For being such a kind and thoughtful friend 

Ellen LEARN:  For her positive attitude towards her learning and particular effort in 
reading. 

Órlaith LEARN:  For her excellent partner work in Maths 

YEAR 1 
Edie 

LEARN & GROW:  For being a great plant monitor and for her beautiful 
inquisitive mind   

Penelope 
LOVE & LEARN:  For always being kind and gentle and for an excellent time 
capsule letter 

YEAR 2 Whole Class GROW & LEARN:  For completing all their SATs in such a sensible and 
mature way! 

YEAR 3 
Harriet 

LEARN:  For their accurate and speedy Maths work this week 
Imogen 

YEAR 4 
Lorenzo WORSHIP:  For his contribution to our Mass this week 

Sophia LEARN:  For the fascinating animal facts she has shared with us this week 

YEAR 5 
Annabelle LEARN:  For being the first person in the class to complete the reading 

challenge 
Louis LEARN:  For excellent hard and thorough work in all subjects 

YEAR 6 

Aaron 
LEARN:  For such great effort with promotional pieces for their Theme Parks 
in English. Rupert 

Michael 
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SPORT 

Kamila (R) For excellent skipping 

Myles (Y5) For excellent improvement in bowling at cricket club 

Harry (Y3) For improved bowling  

Pip (Y4) 

For their amazing batting 
Liam (Y3) 

Lorenzo (Y4) 

Gus (Y4) 

MUSIC 

Louis (Y5) For excellent tone and fluency on his flute  

Orla (Y4) For making an excellent start to her flute studies 

Winnie (Y5) For good effort in class music and her lovely singing voice 

Emily (Y3) For her beautiful voice, her lovely manners and for always giving her best 
during class music and hymn singing 

Rowland (Y2) For his beautiful melodic singing and top-notch listening and teamwork skills 

FRIENDSHIP Pip (Y4) Awarded by the Kitchen Staff for always being extremely helpful and tidying 
up without being asked 

CONGRATULATIONS: 
• Annie (Y2) who achieved the Rainbow Distance 10 metres 
certificate and badge 
• Jack (Y5) and Teddy (Y2) had a truly memorable experience last 
weekend at the Europa Cup 
tournament in Paris.  Jack walked out 
of the tunnel in the PSG Stadium and 
played on the same pitch as Messi, 
Mbappe and the other great 
international players.  They toured the 
dressing rooms and sat in the same 
seats that these superstars sit in on 

match days.  Jack also received the player of the tournament award from his 
club, LUCA.  His coach said that the award was not only for skilful football but 
for battling through, matching older boys physically, and never giving up or 
dropping his game when the matches got tough.  He showed a fantastic 
attitude, focused on his coaches’ instructions and gave everything.  Teddy 
has been awarded Player of the Week by his club LUCA for his positive 
attitude, concentration and focus during this week’s training.   

• Sophie (Y1) and Helen (N) attended Polish Heritage Days in 
Skinners Academy on Saturday (where they normally attend 

Polish Saturday school every 
Saturday). They met Mayor and 
Madam Mayoress Woodward of 
Tunbridge Wells, Polish Counsel 
in London, Historian Jennifer 
Grant and the descendants of the 
Polish families sent to Siberia 
who later fought on many fronts 
of WWII. 
• Imogen (Y1) and Harriet (N) 
Imogen and Harriet shared news 
with us that their Daddy has worked for the Queen for nearly 20 years and 
has had the privilege of meeting her.  We learnt that when you meet the 
Queen, you must walk backwards out of the room as it is considered rude to 
turn your back on Her Majesty! 
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U11/10 GIRLS CRICKET v Beechwood – Wednesday 25th May 2022 
U11 TEAM:   Laila, Lily (capt), Lettie (capt), Mariella, Lorraine, Anabel, Olivia, Valentina, Liberty, Bea Bea 
and Millie  
RESULTS:  253 to 218, congratulations Sacred Heart 
PLAYER OF THE MATCH:  Millie for batting and Olivia for bowling   
U10 TEAM:  Jenna, Bella, Emma (capt), Amelie (capt), Millie, Annabelle, Liberty and Winnie  
RESULTS:  246 to 261, congratulations Beechwood 
PLAYER OF THE MATCH: Emma for Batting and Jenna for Bowling  
 
U11/10 BOYS CRICKET v Claremont – Wednesday 25th May  
U11 TEAM: Charlie, Michael, Baxter, Felix MC, Felix H, Aaron, Rupert, Louis and Raff   
RESULTS: 249 to 258 a very close game.  Congratulations Claremont 
U10 TEAM:  Harrison, Jack, Charlie, Harry, Thomas, Fabian, Myles and Art      
RESULTS: 239 to 328.  Congratulations Claremont 
 
U9/8 GIRLS CRICKET v Saint Ronans – Thursday 26th May 2022 
U9 TEAM:  Willow, Lily (capt), Eloise, Alissia (capt), Mae, Orla, Susie, Coco and Sophia 
PLAYER OF THE MATCH:  Eloise for batting, Mae for bowling 
U8 TEAM:  Felicity, Emily, Elsie (capt), Harriet, Lara, Ariana, Octavia, Imogen, Poppy, Iris, Lexie and Leanor  
PLAYER OF THE MATCH:  Ariana 
All played really well with huge improvement in bowling 
from last week’s coaching match 
 
U9/8 BOYS CRICKET v Skippers Hill – Thursday 
26th May 2022 
TEAM:  Rafe, Edward, Paddy, Pip, Lorenzo, Gus, 
Harry, Oliver, Liam, Arthur and Isaac  
RESULTS:   
Match 1 - 299 to 301, congratulations Skippers Hill  
Match 2 - 279 to 271, congratulations Sacred Heart  
Amazing improvement from their match last week.  
Well done to all the players. 
 
 
 

WEEK AHEAD DIARY DATES - WEEK 6 
Mon 6th June School Shop open  08.30-09.00 
Tue 7th June   Y3 & Y3 Trip to Great Dixter  09.30-15.00 
Wed 8th June   Y3 Swimming @ Mayfield  08.45 @ Mayfield  

School Liturgy & Father Martin Celebration  10.00 

U11/10 Girls Cricket v The Mead (HOME) CANCELLED  

U11/10 Boys Cricket v Beechwood (AWAY) 
LEAVE 13.45 START 14.15  
PICK UP  FROM VENUE: 15.45 
PICK UP FROM SHS 16.15 

Thu 9th June   School Shop open  15.30-16.00 
Fri 10th June Y1 Pentecost Assembly + Awards  08.55 

Y1 Cake Sale  10.30-11.00 

U11 Mixed Cricket – Mayfield Festival 
LEAVE 11.10 START 11.30 
(Picnic Lunch provided) 
RETURN TO SHS 15.30 
PICK UP FROM SHS 15.45 

 
CYCLING CHALLENGE 

Annie and Cianán are completing a cycling challenge in the month of June, to 
raise funds for the Tunbridge Wells Area Parents Support Group (TWAPSG), who 
helped Cianán and his family so much when he was diagnosed with Type 1 
diabetes.  They aim to to cycle 100 laps each of their local green, which equates 
to 11 miles in total, because it had been 100 years since the first diabetes patient 
was treated with insulin.' 
 The fundraising page is: 
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/leeanne-corvan  
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Another busy and exciting week at Sacred Heart School 
where learning is fun! 

 
 
 
This week in Nursery, we have been preparing for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee.  We have enjoyed making 
stained glass windows and collages of the Queens face.  We have also made bunting and crowns as well as 
baking delicious crown biscuits.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
In class music this week, we dived into French composer Camille Saint-Saëns' 
beautiful aquarium. Using percussion instruments, we recreated the sounds of an 
angelfish, a rainbow fish, a pink fish and a herd of seahorses as they floated and 
glided in their watery, magical world.  

We have started our topic 
on plants in Science and 
we each planted some 
bean seeds.  We will take 
good care of them and 
keep a diary of their 
growth. 
During class liturgy in the 

Mary Garden, we said the Hail Mary using the rosary 
beads, picked some flowers and decorated our Mary 
statue.   
The Mary focus on our prayer table, which we enjoy 
looking after, has invited us to say our own quiet prayers in class. 
We are very proud of the crowns we made for the Queen’s 70th Jubilee!   
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In Year 3 we have created a collaborative art work to commemorate the upcoming Platinum Jubilee. We looked 
at the work of Andy Warhol and the Pop Art he created. We then used this as inspiration to produce Pop Art 
pictures of the Queen that were then put together in a giant 70. It looks incredibly effective! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
During Art lessons, Year 5 have been 
studying Pop Art. They have learnt that 
Pop Art is a fun form of art which started 
after the Second World War and was 
very different to the very serious fine art 
of the past. Artists often use images that 
are popular in the modern world such as 

celebrities, Disney characters and everyday objects 
that may be found in the home. The children looked at 
the work of various Pop Artists, but especially that of 
Andy Warhol. Using sweet packets, they then created 
their own Pop Art inspired work. They had to observe 
the detail carefully on the packets and recreate this 
detail in their own work. The children used vivid colours 
and outlined the detail. The results are absolutely 
fantastic and are certainly very eye catching!  
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